William P. Kenoi Mayor



Bobby Jean Leithead Todd Planning Director

> Margaret K. Masunaga Deputy Planning Director

County of Hawaii

PLANNING DEPARTMENT

Aupuni Center • 101 Pauahi Street, Suite 3 • Hilo, Hawaii 96720 Phone (808) 961-8288 • Fax (808) 961-8742

May 18, 2011

Chrystal Thomas Yamasaki, LPLS Wes Thomas Associates 75-5749 Kalawa Street Kailua-Kona, HI 96740-1818

Dear Ms. Yamasaki:

TIME EXTENSION REQUEST SUBDIVIDERS: YEE HOP, LTD., et al.

Proposed Consolidation of Portions of Grant 3153, And Resubdivision Into Lots 1 through 5, Inclusive, Alika, South Kona, Island of Hawai'i, Hawai'i TMK: 8-8-002:014, 017 & 022 (SUB-06-000311)

This is in response to your letter of May 11, 2011.

Please be informed that an extension of time of one (1) year until **July 3, 2012** is hereby granted, for the subdividers to address the potential archaeological concerns with the State Department of Land and Natural Resources-Historic Preservation Division.

This time extension approval is also to allow the subdividers to prepare the submittal of the public pedestrian shoreline access plans to the Planning Director for review and approval.

Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact Jonathan Holmes of this department.

Sincerely,

BJ LEITHEAD TODD

Planning Director

JRH:Inm

P:\Admin Permits Division\Subdivision\2011\SUBc2011-2\SUB-06-000311YeeHopLtdTE.doc





#17608.1

May 11, 2011

Ms. Bobby Jean Leithead Todd, Director Planning Department County of Hawaii 101 Pauahi Street, Ste 3 Hilo, Hawaii 96720

RE:

REQUEST FOR ADDITIONAL TIME

FOR PREPARATION OF ARCHAEOLOGICAL INVENTORY

Subdivider: YEE HOP, LTD., et. al.

Proposed Consolidation of Portions of Grant 3153 to Makia

And Resubdivision into Lots 1 through 5, Inclusive

at Alika, South Kona, Hawaii

TMK: 8-8-002: 014, 017 & 022 (3rd Division) (SUB 06-000311)

Dear Ms. Leithead Todd:

Pursuant to your letter dated May 3, 2011, regarding the subject consolidation/resubdivision application the owner has authorized us to proceed with obtaining proposals from Hawaii archaeologists to conduct the archaeology inventory survey.

As such, we respectfully request additional time for the contract to be let and the archaeologist to complete his/her inventory survey.

If you have any questions or need additional information, please feel free to contact the undersigned at 329-2353.

Very truly yours,

WES THOMAS ASSOCIATES

Chrystal Thomas Yamasaki, L.P.L.S.

CTY:cyky

cc: Mr. Dick Chun, Sr.